IASB / FASB December 2009
This session was held jointly with the FASB.

The staff provided the boards with a summary of reasons why this project has been pursuing an
approach that measures insurance liabilities by reference to future cash flows, rather than an
approach that applies the principles being developed in the project on revenue recognition.

The boards then discussed the measurement approach and tentatively decided that it should

portray a current assessment of the insurer's obligation, using the following building blocks:

« the unbiased, probability-weighted average of future cash flows expected to arise as the
insurer fulfils the obligation;

o the time value of money;

o arisk adjustment for the effects of uncertainty about the amount and timing of future
cash flows; and

« an amount that eliminates any gain at inception of the contract.
The boards also tentatively decided that:

o the risk adjustment should measure the insurer's view of the uncertainty associated
with the future cash flows. The Board discussed various sources of information that an
insurer might use to estimate this amount (eg the price the insurer would charge if it
were taking on identical obligations with the same remaining risk exposure, or
reinsurance prices) and asked the staff to investigate this question further.

« the measurement of an insurance liability should not be updated for changes in the risk
of non-performance by the insurer.

Next steps
The boards will continue their discussion of this project on 5 January at an additional
meeting.
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